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The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a  

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable) 

 based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic  

PRIDE (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning. 

CALENDAR  

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Month of  May 
 

Friday, 18th May 

Foundation-Casey Safety 
Village permission note due. 

 

Monday, 21st May 

CHIPS $20 due 4pm today 

(no late payments will be accepted) 

 

Monday, 21st May 

To 

Thursday, 24th May 

Book Fair 
 

Friday, 25th May 

Casey Safety Village          

excursion-Foundation 
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PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 

 
Cheryl Van Deursen 
Principal  

 

 

Thank you to staff, students and parents for your cooperation 
on Friday afternoon. The fire brigade was contacted as a 
precaution in response to an odour that presented in the 
alcove outside the junior learning space. The odour had a 
burning smell, yet no fire or flames were evident.  Following a 
full investigation by the members in attendance, the source of 
the smell was inconclusive. As a follow up to the incident, the 
school has had the electrical circuits and lighting in the main 
building checked and cleared. 
Safety of students is of the utmost importance in any 
education setting. School council will be reviewing policies and 
practices to ensure the school is fulfilling its obligation to be a 
Child Safe environment. In response to these reviews there is 
likely to be some changes in procedures especially related to 
visitors in the school and school grounds between  8.50am and 
3.15pm. Please keep updated by regularly checking notices 
and newsletters.   

Please note that Friday June 8th is a  

Curriculum Day. 
No students are required to attend school. 

        Quote of the Week 

‘Better to be safe than sorry’ 

BREAKFAST CLUB 

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS 

8:10 AM BER KITCHEN 

http://www.cranbourne-ps.vic.edu.au


Happy Birthday to 
those students who 

are celebrating 
their special day! 

Stars of the Week 

These students have demonstrated intrin-
sic PRIDE (Persistence, Responsibility,             
Independence, Discipline, Enthusiasm)  

Learning  

Community 
Home 
Group Student 

 
FA Susan A 

FB Rokhsar A 

 

JA Lily A 

JB Alphonse S 

JC Allara K 

JD Krit P 

 

MA Hanoor S 

MB Amelia K 

MC Noah I 

MD Shuja M 

 

SA Monroy  

SB Valentine 

SC Zahra 

SD Trelyta 

 JA Mekhna M 

 MD Charlee W 

 SB Ali B 

 MC Liam W 

 SD Taylor M 

 MC Abhay M 

 SD Mereane K 

From the Office    

Wombat Corner Camp 
deposits have been paid 
and parents have until 
the 15th August to pay 

the balance. 

You are welcome to make 
part payments at any 
time towards camp     

either by direct debit, 
EFTPOS or cash. 

We have had a few    
parents ask to pay the 
camp deposit after the 

due date and their    
children have been     

disappointed when they 
were told they couldn’t. 

 Please be mindful to pay 
for camps/excursions by 
the due date so you don’t 
disappoint your children. 

The office will not      
accept late payments so 
it is up to you to ensure 
you pay before the due 

date.   

 

CPS BANK DETAILS 

BSB  013 593 

Account Number 
499102494 

Please put your 
child’s name in the 
subject line. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
TO OUR MAY   

BABIES!     

 
 

Taylah M 
Djarryn A 
Henil P 

Nehaal S 
Sukhan P 

 

Di Fernand - Assistant Principal 

Community News 
        

 

 

Friday 8th June is Curriculum Day! 
 

No students are required at school on this day.  
 
Government schools are allocated  4 days each year, that can be taken throughout the year, for staff 
professional  development.  We strive to keep disruptions to a minimum, by allocating one day each 
term.  
 

Student Dress Code 
There are a number of students who are coming to school that are not in correct school uniform. 
Please revisit our Student Dress Code policy (available on school website and in student diaries) to 
ensure that your child is attending school in the correct school uniform.  We work hard to develop a 
sense of PRIDE at Cranbourne Primary School, and  being in correct school uniform is one component 
of that. If you have any questions about the policy, please speak to your child’s Home Group teacher. 



 

 

 

 

 

 Persistence Responsibility Individuality Discipline Enthusiasm 

 

 

 

 

GLASSES FOR ALL!!! - WHAT A FANTASTIC OPPORTUNITY 

We are very excited to announce that the ACE Foundation have again offered 

to provide glasses for students at our school in 2018. This organisation very 

kindly provided free eye tests and free glasses for the students in the junior 

learning community in 2017. 

This year their generosity has grown and they are offering the program to 

ALL students at our school. Each child will receive a notice explaining 

the program and how to access the free eye tests and free glasses. 

Basically, all you need to do is call one of the clinics  listed on the front of the 

notice and attend an appointment for a free eye test. If it is found that your 

child needs glasses, the clinic will require a completed consent form and 

voucher to be presented. Your child will be able to choose from a range of 

frames and will receive the glasses at no cost to you. 

We hope all our families will take this 

opportunity to not only test your 

child’s vision but also to check the 

general health of their eyes. 

Please contact the ACE Foundation if 

you have any questions about this 

wonderful program. 

Look out for your notice this week! 

DO NOT RETURN NOTE TO 

SCHOOL - CONTACT CLINIC 

AS DETAILED ABOVE. 

http://acefoundation.org.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiPoM6AnITbAhXFgrwKHdX8AE0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.dreamstime.com%2Fstock-photo-school-children-group-boy-girl-kids-glasses-going-back-to-isolated-over-white-backgrou


 



 



 

As part of our commitment to providing a safe environment for our students, we would 

like to remind parents of the following: 

 

 The playground is monitored by yard duty staff from 8.45am. No student should be at 

school prior to this time, unless they are attending Breakfast Club or Soccer Club. 

 Breakfast Club is open on Tuesday and Thursday morning from 8.15 to 8.45am.    

Upon arrival students should be escorted to the Breakfast Club by a parent or older 

sibling. Breakfast Club is located at the oval end of the BER Building. Miss Collier 

and Ms Martin are the supervising adults for the Breakfast Club.  

 Any students found in the yard before 8.30am on Tuesday or Thursday will be 

directed to the Breakfast Club. 

 Soccer Club is provided on Wednesday and Friday morning from 8.15 to 8.45am. 

This club is supervised by Mr Baker.  

 Any students found in the yard before 8.30am on Wednesday or Friday will be 

directed to the Soccer Club. 

 There are no school activities provided on Monday morning. However, we invite all 

our parents and community members to attend our weekly school assembly in the 

gym at 9.00am each Monday morning. 

 If you have any questions regarding the above information, please see your child’s 

home group teacher. 

 

 

 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjL25_TsuPaAhUBQLwKHRTPDygQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Fbrakpanherald.co.za%2F121528%2Fis-your-home-child-safe%2F&psig=AOvVaw0qkH_GfQySHG-60nggj-SW&ust=152522569


 
We have some exciting news……. 

 

For the month of May our school has a       

fundraising jar at Grill’d at Casey Central in 

Narre Warren South. 

If possible, please go to Grill’d for a meal and 

collect a token and put the token into the 

Cranbourne Primary School at the restaurant. 

Tell all your family and friends and hopefully 

we can collect the most tokens for the month 

of May and receive some money for the 

school. 
 

Grill'd Casey 

Casey Central Cnr Narre Warren Cran-

bourne Rd & Littlecroft Ave 

Narre Warren 

03 8790 1077  

 



School Banking day is Thursday. 
 

Remember, Thursday  is School Banking day and students should bring in their 
weekly deposit.  
 
For every deposit made at school, students will earn a silver Dollarmites token. 
Once students have individually earnt 10 tokens they can redeem them for an 
exclusive School Banking reward item in recognition of their regular savings 
habits. 

 

School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a 
Regular Savers Contribution of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student 
as well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the number of students 
who made at least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. 

 

If your child has lost their book, they can bring their money to school in a 
sealed envelope with a note on the next School  Banking day. We will issue 
them with a replacement. 

 
Thank you for supporting the School Banking program at  Cranbourne Primary. 
We would also like to thank the wonderful parents Pat & Tracey who volunteer 
as our School Banking Co-ordinators and process our banking every week. 
 
If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2018 
School Banking program information pack from the school office or visit 
commbank.com.au/schoolbanking 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

On Friday the 27th July, Cranbourne Primary School will hold a Multicultural Day –            

celebrating the many different cultures of our students.  This day will include African 

Drumming Workshops for the whole school as well as culturally based workshops. 

We are seeking parent volunteers who would like to run a session based on their culture 

(you will be supported by teachers).  This could be:  art, cooking, dancing, dress, music or 

sport to name a few. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in participating, please contact your child’s Home Group Teacher or 

fill in the slip below. 

 

  
Child: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Home Group: __________________ 
  
Parent Name: ____________________________________________________________________ 
  
Culture/Country: ___________________________________________ 
  
Activity: ________________________________________________________________________ 
  
Contact Phone Number: _________________________________________ 
  


